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Tuesday, May 2, 2023 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Town Hall Meeting Commission Room

Board of Police Commissioners Panelists:  Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick,
Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Dawn Egan, David Muller Present by Phone, Peter Ottomano, John Dembishack and Woody Bliss

Others Present Chief Henion, John Conte, Director of Public Works and Town Engineer, Selectwoman Amy Jenner and Residents

Police Board Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a request to approve the meeting minutes dated April 4, 2023, Police Board Commissioner Bliss moved and Police Board Commissioner Dembishack seconded, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale abstained, and unanimously approved.

Martin Road Closure Consideration –  Provisionally close Martin Road from Davis Hill Road to Hemlock Ridge Road and use it as an emergency access only.  Divert the Martin Road traffic through Hemlock Ridge Road.  There are only three houses on Martin Road there would be no substantial traffic increase to affect Hemlock Ridge Road.

Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale made a motion to close Martin Road to Hemlock Ridge Road due to safety concerns, Police Board Commissioner Egan seconded, unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the Commissioners that we still have one officer out.
Overtime was up.  We have not received SEU reimbursement yet.

We have not received any donations for the month of April.

Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki have attended the Board of Education Security Meeting. 

Drug take back day the police department collected 250 pounds of drugs and transported it to the DEA and they exposed it.

We had one vehicle stolen.  It was recovered the next day.

Discussion regarding the proposed Pickleball courts no action taken.

Vice Chairman DiPasquale made a motion to go into Executive Session at 8:15 PM, Police Board Dembishack seconded and unanimously approved.

The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 8:50 PM and adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved 6/6/2023
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